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The last OSM meeting of 2023 was held at The last OSM meeting of 2023 was held at The last OSM meeting of 2023 was held at The last OSM meeting of 2023 was held at 

Surbiton Conclave No.299 on Thursday Surbiton Conclave No.299 on Thursday Surbiton Conclave No.299 on Thursday Surbiton Conclave No.299 on Thursday the the the the 

14th 14th 14th 14th of of of of DecemberDecemberDecemberDecember,,,,    where Browhere Browhere Browhere Bro....    Jonathan Jonathan Jonathan Jonathan 

Burston was admitted a Prince of the Order.Burston was admitted a Prince of the Order.Burston was admitted a Prince of the Order.Burston was admitted a Prince of the Order.    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

 Unfortunately, just as the meeting was about to start a phone call was received from the Conclave Supreme Ruler, Wy.Bro. Keith 

Waller, to say that he had a fall earlier in the day and was unable to attend.  

 The Past Supreme Ruler, Wy.Bro. Derek Williamson, stepped into the chair for the meeting, while R.W.Bro. Mik Barnes, Past 

Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler, took over for the Ceremony of Admission of a Prince.  Our Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler, R.W.Bro. 

Colin Beerling, gave the Lecture and the explanation of the Challenge. 

After the Ceremony was completed, Bro. Robert Hancock and Wy.Bro. Raymond Hussey being the only members nominated for the 

respective Offices, the Acting Supreme Ruler declared the elections in favour of these Brethren in accordance with the Book of 

Constitution.                                          Article by Ian BloodworthArticle by Ian BloodworthArticle by Ian BloodworthArticle by Ian Bloodworth
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On Wednesday the 24On Wednesday the 24On Wednesday the 24On Wednesday the 24thththth    of January of January of January of January the the the the Hill of Zion Hill of Zion Hill of Zion Hill of Zion Conclave,Conclave,Conclave,Conclave,    No 270 were pleased to welcome theNo 270 were pleased to welcome theNo 270 were pleased to welcome theNo 270 were pleased to welcome the    Provincial GrandProvincial GrandProvincial GrandProvincial Grand    Visitor, Wy.Bro. Visitor, Wy.Bro. Visitor, Wy.Bro. Visitor, Wy.Bro. 

Alastair Richardson.   Also present was Alastair Richardson.   Also present was Alastair Richardson.   Also present was Alastair Richardson.   Also present was V.Wy.Bro. Arnold Long, Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler in the Order of the Scarlet Cord, and V.Wy.Bro. Arnold Long, Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler in the Order of the Scarlet Cord, and V.Wy.Bro. Arnold Long, Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler in the Order of the Scarlet Cord, and V.Wy.Bro. Arnold Long, Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler in the Order of the Scarlet Cord, and 

his Provincial Recorder, Wy.Bro. Chris Eley, Prov.G.St.B.his Provincial Recorder, Wy.Bro. Chris Eley, Prov.G.St.B.his Provincial Recorder, Wy.Bro. Chris Eley, Prov.G.St.B.his Provincial Recorder, Wy.Bro. Chris Eley, Prov.G.St.B.    

 The Conclave was opened by the Supreme Ruler, Wy.Bro. 

Graham Marsh, who welcomed everyone, especially their Official 

Visitor. 

 

 The Muster Roll was called and the Officers not able to be at 

the Installation meeting were invested. 

 

 

 The Conclave was then closed 

and after refreshments the 

members of the Hill of Zion 

Conclave and their guests sat down 

to an enjoyable meal together at 

the Croydon and District Masonic 

Hall. 


